Kerr-Tar Regional Council of Governments
 Executive Board of Directors Meeting
                                                        March 27, 2025
                                                             Via Zoom 

Members Present 

	John Alston
	Betty Wright 
	

	Roxanne Bragg
	Danny Wright 
	

	Peter Baker
	
	

	Jimmy Clayton (Alternate)
	
	

	Walter Gardner 
	
	

	Angelena Kearney- Dunlap 
	
	 

	Leo Kelly 
	
	 

	Tom Lane 
	

	


	
	
	


COG Staff:



Others:
Diane Cox



Jim Wrenn, Attorney





Christa Hight 



 

Donna Lee 




Call to Order

Chairperson Betty Wright called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM and welcomed members.  Ms. Wright asked Christa Hight, COG staff to call role.  Role was called with 9 member’s present and 1 alternate; quorum was met. 
Approval of the Consent Agenda

Chairperson Wright asked for the pleasure of the Board with regard to the Consent Agenda, which contained:

A. February 2025 Finance Report

B. February 2025 Budget Amendments
C. 2025 Audit Contract with Thompson, Price, Scott, Adams & Co., P.A. 

Motion #1

A motion was made by Danny Wright to approve the Consent Agenda. Tom Lane seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Comments from the Public  

Chairperson Wright asked if there were any additional public comments on issues concerning the COG.  Again, members of the public were asked to register in advance. There were no comments registered.
2025-2026 Assessment Rate
Chairperson Wright asked Executive Director Diane Cox to move forward with recommending the assessment rate to remain at .66 cents per capita based on the 2020 Census data. The funds will be used to match State and Federal grants totaling over 4 million dollars. 
Motion #2

Angelena Kearney-Dunlap moved that the 2025-2026 Assessment Rate be approved as presented. Peter Baker seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 

Community Care Hub Membership Update  
Executive Director Diane Cox gave an update of the status on the NCARCOG’S Community Care Hub Initiative. She stated we are ready to move forward on the membership agreement. The mission of the HUB is to provide human services support statewide contacts with healthcare providers in order to positively affect various social determinates of health. 
Director’s Report 
Executive Director Diane Cox gave her first update by addressing some of the federal funding cuts. She stated there will likely be cuts for the Workforce Development funding, but stated we do have at least 1 year of funding now. She also addressed we have not gotten our EDA Grant Agreement yet, however we do not usually get it until around the second or third month in the year. It was supposed to start on January 1st and she is working on getting additional information. 
Ms. Cox announced the retirement of Finance Manager, Donna Lee. Donna will be retiring at the end of June and her position will be posted soon.

The COG is now planning the 2025 Regional Summit. It will be held in Oxford at the Oxford City Hall building on October 9th. We already have a $10,000.00 for sponsorships and have already secured the keynote speaker. A reception will be held at Tobacco Wood in Oxford following the Summit.
The Digital Inclusion plans are moving forward with Granville, Franklin, Person and Warren Counties already approved and we are expecting other proposals soon. Vance Counties is still undergoing some updating and will be presented on April 7th pending draft completion.  
On March 20th Ms. Cox and Workforce Development Director, Lou Grillo presented to the Kiwanis Club in Roxboro about the PROWD Program. There was a lot of interest from those in attendance. 
On March 21st the Senior Games kicked off with about 200 participants in attendance. The games will last throughout the months of March and April and will wrap up in May. This year’s Presenting Sponsor is Granville Health System, and they will be in attendance for many of the activities. 

Ms. Cox reminded the Board about the March for Meals campaign currently going on, and encouraged them to participate by riding along on one of the Meals on Wheels daily routes provided by our Senior Centers. 
Finally, she wrapped up by encouraging the Board members to look at the Grant Opportunities available in the handout and to reach out if their communities have any grant needs. 
Other Business

Ms. Cox reminded the Board the next Board Meeting is to be held in person on May 22nd  here at the COG office. This will be a full Board Meeting. She also announced the date for the Annual Banquet to be held on September 25th. The venue has not yet been determined. 
Board Member, Angelena Kearney-Dunlap asked Ms. Cox if due to the Federal Funding being potentially cut to the Education System, if the Board could ask for more Regional Funding from the North Carolina Educational Lottery. A suggestion was made to canvass the Board at a later meeting.
Adjournment 

Motion # 3
Motion made by to adjourn by Tom Lane. Roxanne Bragg seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia S. Cox, Executive Director

Secretary to the Board of Directors
